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Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting and Public Hearing                                    
Monday, November 13, 2017 at 7:00pm at the John Bauer Senior Center, 17 West St. Paxton, MA  
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	X
	

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	X
	

	Robert Jacobson
	X
	

	Jeffrey Kent
	X
	

	Richard Doughty (resigned)  
	
	X

	
	
	
	


Other Attendees: Kevin Quinn (KQ), Dean Sokos (DS), Kim Ames, Maureen Glowick (MG), Edward Bergin, Cynthia Shea (CS) 
(NB) called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.
(NB) The Board wants to thank Rich Doughty for his service to the Town and was a great asset to this board.  Rich has resigned from the Board due to conflicts with work.  The Town Clerk received a letter of resignation from him on Oct. 30, 2017.  
Meeting Minutes  
Motion (JK) seconded by (RJ) to accept the minutes as written of October 16, 2017, vote 4-0, all in favor.
Approval Not Required (ANR)
489 West Street, owner Maureen Glowik, ANR to create two new lots.  (NB) Asked M. Glowik the reasoning of the frontages and side property lines for the remaining land.  He informed her that only one rear lot can be created and in keeping the lines as presented, it may limit her down the road when she tries to sell or even create more lots.  It was suggested that she confer with her engineer to see if the lines can be made straighter which in turn would bring up the R factor.  (MG) She explained that her intension was to preserve as much land as possible on the remaining land.  Topography may have dictated why some lines were placed.  She will speak with Norman Hill and will come back to the next meeting with either the same plans or a revised one.  
Motion (JK) seconded (RJ) to continue the ANR application for Maureen Glowik, 489 West St, vote 4-0, all in favor.  

Site Plan Review and Storm Water Permit
929 Pleasant St (M11, Lot16), owners Bob Clark and Raymond Daly.  (KQ) A revised plan and response to the Ross Assoc. review was received tonight. **   The plan shows two swales to be installed which will drain into a basin to the rear of the property.  It will always remain wet but should never store more than two feet of water. Two new test pits were completed to confirm the soils mapping.   (NB) Asked if a fence should be installed for safety around the basin.  (DS) Said he would be willing to do so if the board thinks it necessary.  It was agreed to allow the new owners to make the decision.  (KQ) All the recommendations from Ross Assoc. were agreed upon by all as referenced in the response letter from Quinn Eng.  
(CS) A neighbor at 927 Pleasant was concerned for her well which is just several feet from a common property line near the new driveway.  (KQ)  He didn’t think there would be any concern over contamination, etc. but more with plowing.  Suggested that the location be clearly marked.  

Motion (RJ) seconded by (JK) to approve the Site Plan Review and Storm Water Permit for 929 Pleasant St, owners Robert Clark and Raymond Daly, vote 4-0, all in favor.  
Motion (JK) seconded (HS) to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 pm, vote 4-0, all in favor.    
The next meeting, if needed, will be Monday, December 11, 2017. 
**documents referenced located on file in the TSC office

Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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